
 

 

 

Imagine the possibilities… 

 10 years ago this April, the faithful folks from Epworth on Baltimore Avenue made the move 

to Holland Glade Road.  They literally walked in a procession to move our church from our 

former location to this beautiful, large campus where vital ministries have taken root.  In the 

10 years since that move, we have blossomed with amazing impactful food ministries – like 

Food N’Love Soup kitchen, Food Rescue, Good Samaritans, and our International Student 

meals each summer.  We have grown our Preschool Camp program, our Contemporary 

worship, and our small groups.  Now it is time to finish the move – to pay off the mortgage 

incurred from the move, and imagine the possibilities for future ministries and mission!   

This year Epworth celebrated its 120th Anniversary.  I’m sure that if our founders were able to 

now see the church they began, they would be amazed at what God has done with the plans 

they made and the things they imagined for the congregation. In the coming years we hope 

to continue to build on the foundation of ministry at Epworth, trusting, as Paul says in 

Ephesians 3:20:  “God can do anything, you know—far more than you could ever imagine or 

guess or request in your wildest dreams! He does it not by pushing us around but by working 

within us, his Spirit deeply and gently within us.” 

I hope that as you learn more about our Imagine the Possibilities….campaign and about our 

church’s plans to Explore Faith and Embrace Community, you will also join me daily in our 

prayer, “Lord, what do YOU want to do through me?”  Take time to see how God desires to 

use your life to bless the future of our church as we minister to our community and world.  

 

In Gratitude, 

Rev. Vicky 

 


